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P.O. Box 1235

Royal City, WA, 99357
Phone: 509-346-9442                                                
Fax: 509-346-9442
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January 2, 2008
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
Office of Pesticide Programs

Regulatory Public Docket (7502P)

Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW

Washington, DC  20460-0001

Dear Sir or Madam:

Subject:  Docket No. EPA-HQ-OPP-2007-0588

The Columbia Basin Development League is a 501(c)(6) non-profit organization established in the early 1960’s to encourage the development and support the ongoing maintenance and operation of the Federal Reclamation Columbia Basin Project. Since that time the League has closely followed issues affecting Project operations. The League is cognizant of the critical role the use of the aquatic herbicide acrolein, plays in the continued operation of the Project water delivery and return flow systems. 
Reclamation transferred the responsibility for operations and maintenance of Project facilities to three irrigation districts in 1969. Since that time the districts have taken on the management of the acrolein application program. The Districts, through the years, have provided the League with numerous briefings on the workings of the acrolein program in an effort to keep the pubic and farm operators informed. The Districts have demonstrated a thorough understanding of all aspects of acrolein use and their concern for the safety of the residents of the region.
Columbia Basin Project delivers water to nearly 1600 square miles of farm lands in central Washington through a several thousand miles of canals, laterals, drains and wasteways that crisscross the area. Farmsteads are found throughout the region, often in close proximity to Project facilities. Given the integration of the irrigation system within the surrounding landscape and population, the District have developed and implemented extensive operational and safety procedures to allow acrolein applications in a safe manner. While these programs are costly, the League has supported them as an imperative part of safe operation.
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The Districts have has a long record of safe and successful use of acrolein in project facilities. Recently, Districts have made additional improvements to their acrolein application program under the provisions of a NPDES permit issued by the Washington Department of Ecology. The permit incorporated numerous procedures already a part of the Districts’ program and has added additional safe use requirements. 
Farm operators and other residents of the region are confident that the Districts are taking all appropriate precautions and are implementing necessary procedures to assure safe application and transportation of acrolein. 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Human Health Risk Assessment Docket No. EPA-HQ-OPP-2007-0588. 

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Michael V. Schwisow   

Project Director
Columbia Basin Development League
